
properly taken care of. The Organization which he represented could be 
counted upon to co-operate in the fullest extent possible.

Mr. Robert Fleming, Canadian Order of Oddfellows, stated that his 
Organization would be glad to help in any way they possibly could.

Mr. J. M. Foster, Canadian Home Circles, stated that every one desired 
to do something for the benefit of the returned soldier, and his Organization 
would be glad to do whatever they could, and co-operate with the Soldiers’ 
Aid Commission in any way.

Mr. H. P. Gilbert, Manchester Unity, I.O.O.F., stated that his Organ­
ization would be only too pleased to co-operate with the Soldiers' Aid Commis­
sion in any way possible.

Mr. M. Brown, Ind. Order of Good Templars, stated that his Organ­
ization would gladly place their machinery at the disposal of the Soldiers’ 
Aid Commission.

Mr. L. G. Cross, Daughters and Maids of England, stated that his 
Organization would be pleased to co-operate with the Soldiers’ Aid Commis­
sion in any way possible.

Mr. Alex. Coulter, Knights of "’ythias of Ontario, stated that the 
services of his Society were at the disposal of the Soldiers’ Aid Commission, 
and they would do anything in their power to aid and assist in the good 
work of carihg for the returned soldiers.

Captain Innés, of the Repatriation and Reconstruction Committee, 
organized by the Federal Government, spoke a few words and stated that 
his Organization had been formed with a view to co-ordinating every 
Organization in the Dominion of Canada interested in the returned soldier, 
and that representatives of the Fraternal Societies had been invited to Ottawa 
to attend a conference.

Captain Innés felt that sufficient publicity had not been given to what 
the different Governments were doing in the way of providing for and assist­
ing discharged soldiers, but informed the meeting that a bulletin was being 
prepared explaining the situation very fully.

7


